NOTES OF A MEETING OF THE ADDINGHAM NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN FORUM HELD AT MOUNT HERMON ON FRIDAY 3 MARCH 2017
Present: 	Parish Council: Cllr Naylor (in the Chair) and J Markham (Clerk)
		Civic Society: J Robinson (Society Chairman), J Hindle (Environment Group)
		Village Residents: K Appleyard, A Taylor, M Wood
		Kirwells: M Wellock
		
1. Purpose of Meeting

A “workshop” -style meeting, with the aim of discussing detailed procedures and methodology for carrying out housing site assessments.

2. Advice on Housing Site Assessment

Mr Wellock gave a presentation on the framework for assessment of sites as part of a neighbourhood planning process and provided advice on action to be taken.  

The presentation confirmed that neighbourhood planning groups, in an area where the principal authority did not yet have an approved Development Plan, could only work within the RUDP and were constrained by both the existing green belt boundaries and the statutory framework protecting Conservation Areas and listed buildings.  As such, the Forum would not be looking to assess sites in the green belt as part of the development of the Neighbourhood Plan.  If, on this basis, insufficient sites were available to meet the target housing allocation for the area, the Plan would record the number of houses potentially identified as a contribution towards the development of BMDC’s Core Strategy.

Recommendations were then given for action to be taken by the Forum as follows:
· Assessment criteria for work on suitable sites to be prepared, and copied to BMDC 
· Subject to approval of Parish Council, assessment criteria to be published for consultation
· [bookmark: _GoBack]“Call for sites” exercise to be undertaken (by means of local advertising) to ensure all available sites included for assessment
· Appraisal of sites to be carried out and set of preferred options produced
· Assessment of all open spaces (excluding green belt) against criteria of local green space in NPPF to be carried out
· Recommendations to be prepared as regards preferred use of sites - for housing or open space.

Mr Wellock undertook to provide a detailed advice note to the Forum for the purpose of supporting the work on site assessments, which members of the group were now in a position to begin.
  
3. Draft Plan – Traffic and Parking

The Clerk advised that the Parish Council had asked the Forum to include the examination of possible proposals for the re-designation of the B6160 route through Addingham as part of the Neighbourhood Plan process.

4. Next Meeting
To be confirmed, subject to receipt of advice note and availability of Kirkwells to attend.
